BECAUSE EVERY CHILD DESERVES

a Champion.





ProvidenceHouse ———

HOUSE NEWS

= Summer 2021 =



DESTINATION 50 STRATEGIC PLAN

Hundreds of constituents throughout the community, including parents, donors, partners, and more, helped us to design our route and lay the tracks for our journey into the future.



Our **CORE** goal is the fuel for our journey, giving us strength and speed to reach our future destinations.

- Enhance RESOURCES through people, places, and programs.
- Expand REVENUE strategies to diversify and support continued growth, and financial stability.
- Expand RELATIONSHIPS with key constituents; remaining true to our core competencies.



Our **COMMUNITY** goal is focused on deepening and broadening community engagement to serve as a model for communities both locally and nationally.

- · Engage authentically with our communities.
- Elevate the Providence House Model in communities across the country.
- Enhance knowledge through continuous learning and data sharing.
- Educate and Advocate on behalf of children and families.



- · Exceed Excellence in our services.
- Expand East to serve the growing number of children who need us.
- Enrich Partnerships in all community sectors to deepen partnerships for client benefit.







Our **CULTURE** goal is to cultivate a culture of inclusivity and equity inside and outside our organization.

- · Embrace everyone.
- Encourage a compassionate and inclusive culture and community.
- Excel organizationally as we expand our staff, campuses, and services.





PROVIDENCE HOUSEBoard of Directors

FOUNDER:

Sr. Hope Greener, CSJ

PRESIDENT & CEO:

Natalie A. Leek

EXECUTIVE OFFICERS:

Gregory D. Rush, Chair Jane M. Cronin*, Chair Emeritus Timothy K. Flanagan, Vice Chair Jeffrey A. Robinson, Treasurer Paul T. Kostyack, Counsel J. Chaz Weber, Secretary

DIRECTORS:

Meri Armour
Warren Blazy
Chris Conti
Charlene Coughlin
Karen R. Dolan
Jeffrey C. Douglas
John C. Evans
Adam R. Jacobs

Vaughn P. Johnson Anna Kanaris Katherine L. Lehtinen

Joseph P. Lukac Jennifer Masterson

Ryan P. McKean

Yolanda McWilliams Mike Mooney

Carol A. Moore

Tori Nook

Eileen Schreiber Radis Angela K. Stojkov

Cristine Torek

Karla R. Wludyga

LEGACY COUNCIL MEMBERS:

William Aamoth Joseph Bauer Edward Bell*

Duane F. Bishop, Jr.* William M. Denihan*

Terrance K. Donley

Evelyn Croft Faulkner

Sally Gries

Thomas M. Laird

Lolita McDavid, M.D.

Paul M. O'Connor*

Rena Olshansky

Jeffrey K. Orloff* Susan M. Palmer

Dominic V. Perry*

Robert J. Roe

Russell Trusso, M.D.

Gareth D. Vaughan*

HONORARY LIFETIME MEMBERS:

Suzanne Christ William Christ

Sr. Nancy Conway, CSJ

John Doherty*

Robert Dorfmeyer[†]

Stanley Kerka

Sandy Kish Jordan

Greg Klein*

Bettie Perry[†]

Charles E. Taylor, PhD*

* Past President † Deceased

Natalie's Note

PRESIDENT & CEO



A few months ago, Providence House posted a photo of me and our partners at Blessing House in Lorain and Brigid's Path in Dayton as we prepared to offer testimony to the Ohio

House of Representatives Aging and Health Committee to enhance licensing regulations for crisis care facilities and residential infant care centers. Immediately following the posts, I began to receive emails both for and against our advocacy efforts. Some applauded our efforts and said this was necessary to inform and educate elected officials. Others were upset and said it was not the role of nonprofits to engage in politics.

It is important to be clear about the distinction between politics and advocacy. As non-profits

we cannot directly endorse or contribute to a specific candidate. However, we can educate elected officials and public agencies about the challenges confronting our nonprofits and advocate on behalf of our clients for good policies that improve their lives. With so many urgent priorities facing all nonprofits, the reality is that government relations is an important one. More and more, nonprofits are filling the gap in governmental services that have

been transferred to the nonprofit sector and we must understand and engage with policy makers and public agencies to successfully fill these gaps.

The testimony we offered was to show unanimous support among Ohio's existing children's crisis care providers for enhancing licensing guidelines and clarifying requirements for these services in Ohio. Sometimes, our advocacy is to support or oppose policy decisions that will impact the lives of our children and families. Sometimes, it is to secure or increase funding support for our services so that we can help even more children and families and alleviate taxpayer burden for public systems. And sometimes, like that testimony, it is to improve and enhance smart and sound practices for our organizations and our clients.

Our advocacy is not, and cannot, be focused just at the state level. Advocacy extends to our city and county governments, elected officials, and public agencies, and now more than ever, to Washington DC. Often Federal policy changes flow down to the state governments and are further enacted by local governments. For nonprofits, this can mean significant changes in funding, client benefits or restrictions, and even policy changes affecting our operations. Not paying attention, not voicing support or concern, not acting on or complying with these changes is not an option. We must if we want to survive.

As an example, in 2018, Congress passed the Family First Preservation Services Act (FFPSA), referenced as the most transformational change for child welfare in the U.S. in over 50 years. It shifts the focus away from removing children from their families and placing them in foster care, to providing intervention and strengthening families to keep them together. Every U.S. State is required to roll out its FFPSA program by 2021. Ohio's begins in October 2021. It will have a dramatic effect on all child-serving agencies,

both public and private, in terms of regulations, services, and funding. Yet, most voters aren't even aware of it.

But Providence House is ready. We've been at the table, paying attention, asking questions, and preparing our program to meet the new standards for nearly three years. However, if we had not been paying attention and advocating for our program in this change, the outcome could have been devastating

and left us drowning in the wake of this wave of transformation in child welfare.

I often get asked "What is the most important thing you need at Providence House?" People are often surprised when I don't say "a donation" first. Yes, we need donations. They are vital. But before that, I have two other priorities:

- 1. Tell a parent in crisis about us so that we can help keep their children safe and work with them to build the stability needed to keep their family together.
- 2. Advocate with, and for us, to create equitable policies to improve the lives of families and children so they can be free of poverty and system involvement and ensure public investment in nonprofits.
- 3. Yes. Make a gift to help us continue the work we have done for 40 years thanks to your support, which has kept over 13,000 children and families safe and together.



Our Impact FISCAL YEAR END STATS

Last year, CHILDREN

from

FAMILIES

stayed at Providence House

*Reduced due to COVID-19. Typically nearly 350 children admitted annually.

We provided





Reasons for Admission

40%

OF FAMILIES

had a parent or guardian who lacked resources to meet basic needs

31%

OF FAMILIES WERE HOMELESS or had unsafe housing

23%

OF FAMILIES

had a family member with a medical crisis

13%

OF CHILDREN HAD a caregiver with a mental health crisis

10%

OF CHILDREN WERE victims of or witnesses to violence

8% OF CHILDREN

were in county custody (through our Emergency Placement Program with DCFS)

These numbers do not add up to 100% as many of the families that come to us experiencing compound crises

COMMUNITY EDUCATION & RESILIENCY PROGRAM

The Community Education & Resiliency Program was started in April of 2019 to help families in the community before a crisis occurs. This program brings our successful family preservation services such as case management, parent education, and trauma services directly to local partner organizations.

- With case management, parents and guardians are partnered with a Licensed Social Worker dedicated to identifying unmet needs and helping families build stronger child connectedness and stability.
- Our parent education programs are focused on targeting each parent/guardian's strengths and areas of growth. Parents can partake in group education sessions to meet their emotional needs or do private, hands-on education sessions specific to their family's goals.
- While children stay with us, parents and guardians engage in individualized and group sessions focused on identifying and addressing their goals and needs as well as understanding how their own experiences of trauma have impacted their caregiving and family stability.

Our current partners are the Boys and Girls Club of Cleveland, Fairhill Partners, Cuyahoga Metropolitan Housing Association, and the Harvey Rice Wraparound School.

Are you interested in bringing this program to your faith community, school, or organization? Please contact our Community Services Coordinator Emily Bango at emilyb@provhouse.org.





Providence House has officially opened our new East Side Offices in Cleveland's Buckeye-Shaker neighborhood. With renovations complete, we are now focused on raising the final funds needed to build our new 20-Bed Crisis Nursery and Family Resiliency Center, increasing the number of children we can serve annually on our west and east campuses to more than 600, and expand services to nearly 1,000 parents and guardians.

The Buckeye-Shaker campus offers an expansive space with the ability to serve a diverse group of families. Our East Side campus will offer:

- Emergency shelter for 240 more at-risk children.
- Services for an additional 120 families in crisis who have children in our care.
- Support for nearly double the amount of reunited families who we support through our ongoing Aftercare Program.
- Community resources to 220 additional families through outreach and continued partner referrals.

Are you interested in learning more or contributing to our new east side location?

Please visit provhouse.org/givinghope for more information!





Now Hiring

NOT ONLY IS OUR CAMPUS GROWING, SO IS OUR TEAM!

Become a part of a dynamic and passionate team - see our open positions below.

- Childcare Providers All Shifts
- Office Assistant
- Maintenance Technician
- Volunteer & Outreach Coordinator
- Donor Engagement Manager
- Events & Partnerships Manager
- Government Relations & Public Policy Manager

Learn more and apply at provhouse.org/jobs.



2050 West 32nd Street Cleveland, Ohio 44113

p. 216.651.5982 • provhouse.org

Follow us on Social Media @provhousecle











Other Ways to Give

Text **provhouse** to **41444** or visit **provhouse.org/summer** to give securely online.

Are our records correct?

If you're receiving extra copies of the newsletter or notice a misspelling or error with our database, please let us know. Email all updates to info@provhouse.org.

Looking Ahead

Visit provhouse.org/events for more information!



pARTy with PHriends OCTOBER 8, 2021 • 7:00 - 10:00 p.m.



Non-Profit Org.

U.S. Postage PAID Cleveland, OH

Permit No. 1922

Deck the House DECEMBER 7, 2021 • 5:30 - 9:30 p.m.

Proud to be a partner of:



















